  The Roman Catholic Parish of Ss. Peter & Michael         
      Woolston in the Warrington and Widnes Deanery      
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council

Monday 15th May 2023 at 7.00pm
Present: 

Fr. M D; J M (Vice-Chair); M F (Secretary); G T; T H; G A; J J G; T F; P D; C W; K L; T O; V M; M H 2
  1
Welcome and Opening Prayer 
J M welcomed everyone to the meeting and led the opening prayer.
  2
Apologies
M H 1; T W; J L G; C G 
  3
Chair Introduction and Matters Arising From Minutes 
The minutes from the meeting of the Parish Council held on 11th April 2023 was accepted by the Parish Council. There were no matters arising except those featured on the agenda.
  4
Liturgy
J M said that weekend Mass attendances in April 2023, by adding together the three Masses which count as the weekend, (Saturday, Sunday and Wednesday), were an average of 189 parishioners attending Mass, up 5% on March 2023. J M said the attendances were up 12% on April 2022 and about 76% of pre Covid-19 levels.
J M also said that the Easter Services were well attended, with an increase of 30% on last year at one Easter Service. 
J M said that going forward he intended to drop the attendance at the Wednesday night Mass from the monthly Mass attendance numbers to be consistent with pre Covid-19 figures. J M said that from May the Wednesday night figures would be excluded from the monthly total and the Parish Council agreed with this approach. This would also make the recording of attendances at Church Services consistent with the other parishes in the Archdiocese.
The offertory collection has been reintroduced during Mass. This was one of the final stages of gradually returning to normal after the lifting of the Covid-19 restrictions. J M said it was brought in at short notice; but by request of Fr. M D. The candle stand is also up again at the front of church and the stoups at the entrance of the church have been filled with holy water.  
Fr. M D said the next regular Friday Mass would be held on 9th June 2023 and be at the new time of 9.30am in the morning.

J M advised the Parish Council that there will be no May procession at the School this year, instead the School would be holding a morning assembly based on the Blessed Virgin Mary on Friday, 26th May 2023. The Confirmations will be on 1st and 2nd July 2023 at St Oswald’s with five youth from our parish being confirmed. The Mass for the children taking their First Holy Communion will be in church on Saturday, 20th May at 9.30am. 
5
Parish trip to Lourdes
This year is the Liverpool Archdiocesan Centenary Pilgrimage to Lourdes. G A had received confirmation from twelve parishioners who wished to join the Archdiocesan pilgrimage on 21st – 28th July 2023. G A had applied for and obtained a contribution of £350 from the local Woolston Parish Council towards the cost of the trip. G A is now looking at the travel arrangements for the parishioners regarding their transfer from the church to Manchester Airport on the departure and return dates. From the options available, the travel costs for transporting the group to and from the airport are likely to be in the region of £250 to £330 but G A has still to finalise the arrangements.
6
The Day for Elderly and Grandparents 
The Day for Elderly and Grandparents is on Sunday, 23rd July 2023. M H 2 said that no new resources had been issued this year. The Parish Council agreed to follow last year’s format with a video and a prayer which was already on the parish website. Tea and cakes on the lawn could be provided on the day. M H 2 agreed to speak to J L G and ask him to contact the St Peter’s School to ask them for their support on the day.
7
AOB
Church Barbecue for Memorial Garden
The church barbecue to raise funds for the cost of the repairs to the memorial garden was very successful. Overall £550 was raised towards the shortfall of £932 needed to fully recover the cost of the removal of the trees and works to the memorial garden. The Parish Council agreed that the remaining shortfall could be met from church funds as it was always intended that a proportion of the cost of the removal of the trees would be met from church funds. 
Fr. M D
Fr. M D said he was gradually completing his move into the church house. One issue Fr. M D had with the church house was that he did not have a dining room. Fr. M D had some options to remedy this and The Parish Council said they would ask a parishioner with experience in the building trade to help in costing out these options for him.
8
Date of Next meeting
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held in the Millennium Room on Monday, 5th June 2023 at 7.00pm. The Agenda will be circulated before the meeting.
9
Close
The meeting closed at 8.10pm with a prayer led by Fr. M D.
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